
Feather River Rail Society 

Portola Railroad Museum 

Operations Department Bulletin #7 
August l, 1998 

To All Train and Engine Crews 

Effective immediately, the following instructions will apply: 

1. The UP Ramp Track is rurt to be used for storage ofFRRS equipment, part­
icularly that portion of the track which extends back into the UP yard. It is 
permissible to use the portion of this track which is inside our fence as a 
temporary spot for equipment during switching, but the track must be left 
clear when switching is completed. 

2. Exceptions to this requirement will be considered on a case-by-case basis, 
such as Museum special events. It may be necessary to contact the UP prior 
to placing equipment on this track, and, in .all. cases, prior approval to use this 
track must be obtained from the FRRS Yardmaster, Operations Superinten­
dent, or the Museum Executive Director. 

~GordonD. Wollesen 
Yardmaster Operations Superintendent 
Portola Railroad Museum Portola Railroad Museum 

Norman W. Holmes 
Executive Director 
Portola Railroad Museum 


